
Report of the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board to the Council meeting of 15 March 2007 

12. COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT FUNDING SCHEME 
 
 The Board considered a schedule setting out details of the eight applications received for Community 

Development Funding Scheme assistance for the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert area. 
 
 An application from the Lyttelton Reserves Committee was declined as funding for this organisation 

was covered in the Greenspace Capital Projects schedule being overseen by the Transport and 
Greenspace Unit. 

 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 (a) To allocate its $14,165 of Community Development Funding Scheme assistance as follows: 
 
  (i) Diamond Harbour Community Association, for Herald Community Newspaper costs. 
   Allocated amount:  $2,098. 
 
  (ii) Diamond Harbour Community Early Childhood Centre Inc, for Project Co-ordinator and 

administration costs. 
   Allocated amount:  $1,500. 
 
  (iii) Diamond Harbour Playcentre, for new learning resources purchases. 
   Allocated amount:  $1,039. 
 
  (iv) Lyttelton Harbour Basin Youth Council, for January 2007 youth camp. 
   Allocated amount:  $1,970. 
 
  (v) Lyttelton Business Association (on behalf of Crater Arts Collective), for website service 

construction and operating costs. 
   Allocated Amount:  $1,558. 
 
  (vi) Project Port Lyttelton, for Lyttelton Summer Street Party. 
   Allocated amount:  $3,000. 
 
  (vii) Work Peninsula, for contribution towards wages and travel costs for hard to place clients. 
   Allocated amount:  $3,000 subject to it being ascertained in writing that central 

government funding assistance is not available towards travel costs, etc. 
 
 (b) That all funding recipients be asked to acknowledge the support of the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert 

Community Board in any promotions and/or advertising of the activity the subject of funding 
assistance. 

 
 (c) That funding recipients provide to the Board six and 12 month accountability reports. 
 
 (d) That Work Peninsula be invited to address the Board on the supported project in May 2007. 
 
 


